

**Area 67 Public Information Committee Official Meeting Minutes
June 20, 2016**

Meeting called to order at 7:1pm

Attendees: Kate E., Deborah G., Michelle H., Jim B., Chloe, Vern P., Kathy, Betsy G.

Open Positions: Alt. Chairperson

Secretary's Report: Accepted as submitted.

Treasurer's Report: Accepted as submitted.

District Reports:

- A. District 32 – Vern P.
 - 1. Received the 20 racks
 - 2. Took them to Delegate's Report held by District 31 & 32
 - 3. 7 of the racks were taken to be distributed
 - 4. Only one group seems to have continued interest in the committee

- B. District 20 – Chloe
 - 1. One GSR showed some interest in getting PI at a workshop
 - 2. Will investigate some more and get back to Kate

- C. District 40 – Jim B.
 - 1. Worked on a new display board; was geared towards the AA member
 - 2. Placed new display at the District 40 Traditions Dinner
 - 3. Passed out some literature at the Traditions Dinner
 - 4. Our little quiz contest didn't yield any new members as of yet

- D. The 3 o'clock Group - Kathy
 - 1. Will be asking for a group conscience to present the Adopt-a-Rack program
 - 2. Kathy would like to take 2 racks to be personally responsible for

Continuing Business:

- A. Health Fair
 - 1. Alcohol/Drug Awareness Day
 - 2. At Lee College in Baytown
 - 3. June 27th from 11 am – 3 pm
- B. District 51 Adopt-a-Rack presentation – Vern P.
 - 1. Lots of questions
 - 2. Lots of interest
 - 3. No racks were distributed yet
- C. Adopt a Rack
 - 1. New Flyer – 200 copies for assembly
 - i. Estimated cost \$150; committee approved
 - 2. Buy literature for racks for distribution at assembly
 - i. Estimate cost \$130; committee approved

**Area 67 Public Information Committee Official Meeting Minutes
June 20, 2016**

3. Spanish Translations
 - i. Patrick has done all the translations
 - ii. Working on attending the Spanish districts Interdistrict meetings
- B. Update on SBISD adopt-a-school program
 1. 6 Books have been provided
 2. Letter sent to head of counseling for SBISD
 3. Kate will follow up on both of the projects in August once school starts back; will try to get on their agenda to possibly do a presentation, etc.
- C. Teaching With Encouragement Program
 1. Email sent to Karen Sparks
 2. Kate will follow up in August
- D. Other High Schools - Kathy
 1. Will try talking to Bellaire and Hershey high schools
- E. W.I.R.E.S. Event – Vern P.
 1. Some contacts for PI presentations were wanted

New Business:

- A. SETA Assembly in July
 1. PI meeting on Saturday, July 9th at 4:30
 2. Will be ONLY meeting for July

Upcoming Events:

- Our next meeting – July 9th at the SETA Assembly at 4:30 PM (No Go To Meeting format will be available)
- District 52 Workshop – The Legacies of AA-July 16th

Meeting was closed at 8:29 pm with Responsibility Statement.

*Submitted by Deborah G. on 6/20/16
Approved by PI Committee on July 9, 2016*